ASB Frequently Asked Questions: 
Where can I find more information about specific trips, not just ASB in general?
Check out “UMBC Alternative Spring Breaks (ASB)” on facebook. Go to the photo tab and check out the videos that this year’s trip leaders made telling you all about their trips! There are also short descriptions of each trip posted on the UMBC Serves group page on my.umbc.edu. 
What are the dates for this year’s trips?
Spring break this year happens from Saturday, March 17th through Sunday, March 25th. 
ASB will kick-off on Sunday, March 18th. Some trips will end on Thursday the 22nd, and others will end on Friday the 23rd. In other words, it will take place during the “school days” of spring break, but you will still have those weekends at your disposal. 

Where can I find the application?
Go to the UMBC Serves group, and click on the documents tab. The application is labeled “2012 ASB Trip Participant Application” and can be mailed to BeAlternativeUMBC@gmail.com when finished.

I sent in my application. Now what?
Applications close on December 13th. Trip leaders will take some time to select their trip participants, and you will be notified via e-mail of your status over winter break. Until then, feel free to send specific questions to individual trip leaders, and general questions to BeAlternativeUMBC@gmail.com 

Why do I have to pay $75 to go on a trip? Where does that money go? When do I pay?
The $75 for the week covers food that you and your fellow trip participants will consume during the week. It will also pay for gas for the Shriver vans, which you will travel in. ASB is a non-profit program hosted by UMBC, therefore all of this money will go towards making your experience memorable. You will not have to pay this fee until spring semester, and there will be fundraising options. We do not want this fee to prevent anyone from participating. 
Some trips include camping or staying off-campus. What is the deal with that?

Certain trips provide camping simulations that will require participants to stay off campus. Ask your individual trip leaders for more specific information about camping sites. Trips that are on campus will be sleeping in a residence hall study lounge in sleeping bags on the floor. 

Will I have time to do homework and hang out with my friends?

There will be free time at the end of each day for homework and games, but you will have to stay with your group during the duration of the trip. This means no visitors in the residence halls or service sites (even if they are UMBC students). This also means that you must not leave the residence halls when you are there. You will receive more details about this during group meetings. 
Volunteering is great, but what else is in it for me?

You will receive service notation on your transcript for the Spring 2012 semester. This is called PRAC notation. It is not worth any credit hours, but it is a more formal notation for service work that you can put on your résumé. You also get to make new friends and network with UMBC students and faculty! 
What kind of responsibilities do I have as a trip participant?

By agreeing to participate on a trip, you agree to participate in and prepare for this trip. This entails attending one to two group meetings prior to the trip, paying for/fundraising for the trip on time. You are also responsible for keeping up with and responding to e-mails sent about the trip. 
